Town of Lexington Planning Board April 12, 2022
The Planning Board meeting was opened at 6:30PM by Chair, Jenni Cawein followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

Planning Board Members Present: Chair, Jenni Cawein, Board Member, Taris Charysyn, Board Member, Nancy Orr
Absent Vice Chair, Beverly Dezan , Board Member, Casey Scieszka
Others Present: Paul Dwon
Review and Approve Minutes from March 8 ,2022
On a motion by Nancy Orr and seconded by Taris Charysyn the following was,

ADOPTED:
Ayes – 3 Cawein, Charysyn, Orr


Nays - 0

Therefore the Planning Board approved the minutes from the March 8th meeting.
Lot line adjustment: Paul Dwon
Two small adjoining parcels of land, one with house & garage 0.239 acres, the other with house & barn 0.237. Both originally belonged to the mother, Chris Dwon, who gifted the lot with barn to both of her sons. The sons wish to sell, but want to do a lot line adjustment to add barn on their property to the adjoining property the mother lives on.  A survey map from 1980’s was presented along with a copy showing proposed adjustment. Discussion on what is allowed to be grandfathered in? What is intent of law as neither parcel meets current code law? Even if both parcels were added together, it would still fail to meet current code law on lot size. Jenni Cawein made a motion that she will make a call to town attorney to discuss if planning board has the discretion to move forward with lot line adjustment. Seconded by Taris Charysyn, with all in favor motion was passed.  Planning board will advise Paul Dwon of our findings and what his next step should be. 
Adjourn

On a motion by Jenni Cawein, seconded by Taris Charysyn and with none opposed Chair, Cawein adjourned the meeting at 6:51 pm.






Respectfully Submitted,







Beth Martin, Planning Board Secretary

